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PLMS 

NEWSLETTER
 

Greetings from the 
Principal's Office! 

 
KSHSAA (Kansas  State High School Activities Association) 
Executive Director, Gary Musselman recently wrote an article 
about the importance of extracurricular activities. Musselman 
reference a statement from the book he is currently reading 
entitled Our Kids - The American Dream in Crisis written by 
Harvard University Professor Robert D. Putnam. The 
statement reads as follows: 

"Consistent involvement in extracurricular activities is strongly 
associated with a variety of positive outcomes during the high 
school years and beyond. These positive outcomes include 
higher GPAs, lower dropout rates, lower truancy, better work 
habits, higher educational aspirations, lower delinquency rates, 
greater self-esteem, more psychological resilience, less risky 
behavior, more civic engagement (like voting and 
volunteering), and higher future wages and occupational 
attainment."  

Musselmen went on to say that "Without question the return on 
investment in providing extracurricular programs to our 
students is beyond measure. We would do well to remember 
that we are about much more important business than simply 
wins and losses. Every child involved in school activities 
wins...."  

Although some might believe extracurricular activities include 
only sport related events, it's important to remember that 
Scholars Bowl, the Fine Arts (band/choir/art fairs), STUCO, 
Forensics at the high school level, and the high school musical 
are a few other activities that would be included. The point is 
we want all of our students to get involved in something each 
and every year so they can reap the benefits that Professor 
Putnam shares above. In recent years, approximately 90% of 
PLMS 7th and 8th grade students have chosen to get involved 
in at least one  extracurricular activities and as a result, it has 
been exciting to watch the positive impact that involvement has 
made on each individual. Please continue to encourage your 
child to get involved as they move through PLMS and PLHS. 

With that said, I can't give enough praise to the PLMS fans  
who have attended our games this past year.  Mr. Maloun and 

I saw lots of encouragement, praise and support for our 
student-athletes, which is exactly how it should  
 
be.  The positive support of our athletic programs by our 
middle school fans and community is not only appreciated by 
our staff, but our student-athletics as well. Certainly bad calls 
occur, but those calls have always been a part of the game 
and will continue to be. Officials, players and coaches all make 
mistakes so it important to focus on the roles and 
responsibilities of all stakeholders.   

 The players are there to play to the best of their 
abilities. 

 The coaches are there to teach to the best of their 
abilities. 

 The officials are there to enforce rules to the best of 
their abilities. 

 The fans are there to encourage and support to the 
best of their abilities.  

I have posted the following article numerous times over the 
past few years but I do believe it is a great read and I wanted 
to post it again.  If you haven't taken the time to read it, please 
do so.  Again.....thank you PLMS parents and patrons for 
representing our community and school in such a positive 
fashion this past year. It is appreciated!  

What Makes A Nightmare Sports Parent --  
And What Makes A Great One?  

You will probably need to cut and paste the link into your web 
browser.   Hope you enjoy!  
http://www.thepostgame.com/blog/more-family-
fun/201202/what-makes-nightmare-sports-parent 
 
That's all from the Principal's office. As always, stop by, email 
or call if you have any questions, concerns or celebrations! 
We'll supply the coffee. 
 
Thanks! 
 

 
     Josh Woodward 
     PLMS Principal 

4rd Quarter, 2016 
Published April 22, 2016 
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JEFFERSON COUNTY SPELLING BEE CHAMP! 

For the second consecutive 
year, a PLMS 7th grader has 
won the Jefferson County 
Spelling Bee.  Joe Ward, this 
year's PLMS Spelling Bee 
Champion, won the Jefferson 
County Spelling Bee, hosted at 
PLMS, on Tuesday evening, 
January 26.  

The county spelling bee had 
twelve student contestants, two (one elementary student and 
one middle school student) from each county school district.  
Perry Lecompton was represented by Quinn Waugh, LES 
4th grader and Joe Ward.  The competition was very 
competitive.  In the final round, Joe ended up spelling the 
words quasar and languish for the win. 

Congratulations to Joe Ward for bringing home the 
championship to PLMS for the second year in a row and third 
time in the past seven years. Previous Jefferson County 
Spelling Bee Winners include Amanda Jeter in January of 
2010 and Shaunna Hoover in 2015.  Shaunna was this year's 
PLMS runner up/alternate speller. 

Joe will represent our school district and Jefferson County at 
the Kansas State Spelling Bee at Seaman High School in 
Topeka on Saturday, March 5. The spelling bee will begin at 
1:00 PM. The winner of the state wide spelling bee will earn an 
all expense paid trip to Washington D.C. to compete in the 
2016 Scripps National Spelling Bee at the end of May. 

Best of luck to Joe at the state contest. 

 

Updating Allergy Information 
With the spring allergy season upon us, now is a good time to 
log onto Power School and double check your child’s records 
to ensure that the school is aware of any allergies that your 
child may battle. This includes not 
only airborne allergies or bee sting 
allergies, but food allergies as well.  
If you have a computer down or 
currently do not have internet 
access, please call the PLMS office 
to double check whether your 
enrollment forms included this 
important information. 

 

 

 

RANDY NADLER BRING ITALY TO PLMS 

On Wednesday, March 2, Randy Nadler came to PLMS to 
share stories about his recent trip to Italy. Each summer, 
Nadler travels to a different region of the world to study the 
culture, take pictures and develop a presentation that he 
shares with students of all ages throughout Kansas and 
Missouri. 

 

This year, Nadler shared pictures of the Leaning Tower of 
Pisa, the City of Florence including Michelangelo's statue of 
David, an assortment of pictures from the City of Rome 
including the Pantheon; Colosseum and the Roman Forum; St. 
Peter's Square and Vatican City. Photos from Venice, Pompeii 
and Sicily were also shared.  

 

The assembly lasted a little more than one hour, including 
questions from students from each grade level. Thank you to 
Mr. Randy Nadler for bringing his presentation to PLMS. 
 
 

 



3 
 

Eighth Grade Promotion 
It is not too early to review procedures, requirements, and 
plans for eighth grade promotion night.  The PLMS Student 
Handbook outlines the criteria for eligibility for 8th grade 
students to participate in the promotion ceremony.   
 
Students are required to pass 14 semester classes out of the 
16 semester classes offered in their 8th grade year.  Students 
must also meet the citizenship requirements and be a student-
in-good-standing.  All expectations as 
stated in the school handbook, 
including those regarding 
appearance and dress code, apply 
as usual. Questions? Please call Mrs. 
Hupe or Mr. Woodward. 

 

 

 
PLMS Music Performances  

The PLMS vocal music program hosted their last concert on 
Wednesday, April 20, at 7:00.      
 
The PLMS and PLHS bands (grades 5-12) will perform their 
final concert of the 2015-2016 school year on Wednesday May 
4 at 7:00 PM in the PLHS gymnasium.   
 
PLMS 7/8 band students will travel to Worlds of Fun on 
Saturday, May 7.  The band will perform a 30 minute concert, 
then have the rest of the day to enjoy the rides and activities at 
WoF. Parents are welcome to attend this event but must 
purchase their own ticket. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Counselors Corner 
 
Thank you to the 6th, 7th and 8th graders 
and parents for returning the elective 
forms for next year for both middle and 
high school.  The students have 
entered in the classes that you have 
agreed upon.  Our task now is to create 
a master and student schedules.  Student schedules will not 
be available until July when our district rolls into the 2016/2017 
year.   Please call me if you have questions regarding your 
student’s elective preferences.  
 
Testing, testing, testing!  Only make-up assessments remain 
for PLMS students. Our teachers have been doing a great job 
of preparing our students for State Assessments!   This year 
the test time was shorter and the questions were more grade 
appropriate.  Each student had a personal password that they 
use for EVERY test in each subject given.   No longer is the 
massive amount of tickets printed (last year=3,000+).  Each 
day a Daily Access Code is given for students to log into the 
KITE portal.   I am happy building test coordinator!!!      
 
If you have any questions about state assessments, please 
call me.   

The Parents Guide to Helping Anxious Children Cope with 
Test Anxiety by Rich Presta 

     Help your child prepare. Teaching your child effective 
study techniques and test-taking skills can take care of anxiety 
that comes from being ill-prepared. It can also help boost your 
child’s confidence, as it’s typically much easier to meet a 
challenge when you know you’ve done all you can do to be 
ready for it. 

     Work on maintaining focus. Since one of the effects of 
test anxiety is the habit of looking around at other students and 
thinking everyone is smarter, reviewing focus techniques with 
your child may help nip that habit in the bud. Reinforce that the 
only thing that should grab your child’s focus is the test in front 
of him or her, not the boy in the next seat, the girl in the next 
aisle or the bird sitting on the window sill. 

Relaxation techniques can consist of any number of ways to 
reduce stress and anxiety. Common methods include 
breathing exercises, such as those pointed out in our post 
Teaching Your Anxious Child to Calm Themselves with their 
breath. You can also try a popular exercise of having children 
start at their heads and move down through their toes flexing 
and relaxing every muscle of their bodies 

Stay positive. Here’s where the pep talk comes in. Remind 
your child that, no matter what happens with any test, he or 
she is a wonderful, beautiful, worthwhile individual who is 
deeply cherished and loved. 
For more information, go to: www.anxietyfreechild.com 
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Outlook/Changes for 2016-2017 
 
USD 343 has already begun making plans for the 2016-2017 
calendar schedule. As I type, contracts for sporting events are 
being signed by respective schools and added to the calendar. 
Music concert dates are considered and added to the 
schedule, considerations for handbook changes are being 
made and staff changes are all occurring as we make 
preparation to help our students have the "BEST" year 
possible. Please read below for information about 2016-2017. 
 
As usually, we have very few changes within the classroom. 
We are excited to introduce Mr. Phillip Kaul as the new 5-12 
band director.  Mr. Kaul is a graduate of the University of 
Kansas where he was selected as the drum major of the 
Marching Jayhawks. He has worked closely with several area 
high school band program including De Soto High School, Blue 
Valley North, Olathe Public Schools and Shawnee Mission 
West.  Look for more information about Mr. Kaul on the district 
webpage this summer.  

 

 
Mr. Kaul 

 
There will be administrative changes occurring at PLMS next 
year as well.  Mr. Woodward, who has served as the PLMS 
Principal since 2010, has accepted the position of Director of 
Curriculum and Instruction for USD 343. He will be move to the 
district office and take over his new responsibilities in July. 
 
Mr. Maloun, current high school/middle school band director 
and Assistant Principal at PLMS will take over the reins of 
PLMS principal next year. Mr. Maloun has spent the past 19 of 
his 24 years in education at USD 343. He looks forward to the 
challenges of his new position and having the opportunity to 
work with PLMS students and staff.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
More Student Info/Changes for 16-17 

 
 Sports Physical Information: 

o Any physical completed after May 1, 2016 
(per KSHSAA rules and regulations) applies 
to the entire 2016-2017 school year.  

o Find the time to take your child in to have 
sports physicals can be challenging.  Due to 
this USD 343 has scheduled an opportunity 
for students to have their 2016-2017 sports 
physicals completed right here at school.  

o The date is Thursday, May 12.  
 Fee is $30.00 
 More information included towards 

end of this newsletter. If interested, 
please print off pages 8 through 13, 
complete appropriate information  
and sign. Send check to PLMS 
office by May 4 to schedule the 
appointment.  

 Questions:  Please email Theresa 
Beatty @ tbeatty@usd343.org 

 
 Student Handbook Changes for 2016-2017 

o Students may not carry book bags and/or 
purses from class to class. Students are 
expected to store book bags and/or purses 
in their lockers. 

o Rationale:  Students are constantly pushing 
the bag size limit, which has created issues.   
1) Constant monitoring and enforcement by 
staff.   
2) Bags have become a tripping/safety 
hazard in classrooms.   

o Most importantly, some students are 
depending on the bag to carry most, if not all 
books/materials from class to class. Staff 
members believe this habit contributes to 
organizational issues with students.  By 
requiring students to use their lockers for all 
academic items, organization will become a 
necessity and we will better prepare them for 
PLHS.  

o  Students will still be allowed to carry bags to 
and from PE locker room.  EL teachers will 
work with students on organizational skills 
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2016-2017 Perry-Lecompton School District Academic Calendar 
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PLMS Calendar of Events 
 

April  - 2016 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THRUSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

24 
 

25 
5-8 MAP Testing - Science 

 

26 
5-8 MAP Testing - Science 

 

27 
5-8 MAP Testing - LA 
Detention Night 
5:30 - Site Council Meeting 
 

28 
5-8 MAP Testing - LA 
7:30 5/6 STUCO 
3:30 Track @ De Soto LT 

 

29 
5-8 MAP Testing 
        Reading LA 

 

30 

 

May - 2016 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THRUSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
 
 

2 
5-8 MAP Testing - Reading 

 

3 
 
3:45 - Track @ Eudora 

4 
7-8  MAP Testing - Reading 
10AM  4th visit to PLMS 

7:00 5-12 Band Concert 

5 
5-8 MAP Testing - Math 

7:30  7/8 STUCO 
Detention Night 
 

6 
5-8 MAP Testing - Math 

 

7 
7/8 Band to Worlds of Fun 

8 
 

9 
 
6:30 BoE Meeting @ DO 
 

10 
 
League Track @ Jeff West 
2:00 PM 
 

11 
 
Detention Night 

12 
 
7:30  5/6 STUCO 
 
 

13  
 
8th visit Lane Museum 

14 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
  
 

18 
 
Detention Night 
 

19 
 

20 
 
8:30 8th to Worlds of Fun 
 

21 

22 
 

23 
8:30 8th Promotion Practice 
9:30 8th Awards Assembly 
10:30 8th Yearbook Sign 
11:00 8th student barbecue 
 7:00 8th Promotion  
 

24 
9:00  5/6 Field Day 
12:30 5/6 Awards Assembly 
 1:30  7th Awards Assembly 
 2:30 7th Yearbook Sign 
3:30 Detention Night 

25 
 
Last Day for Students 
 

26 
 
Teachers ½ Work Day AM 

27 
 
 

28 

29 
 
 
 
 

30 
 

31  
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